                                       St Luke’s Church Heage

                                             Baptism Policy
At St Luke's we welcome enquiries about baptism from people living within the parish or those who attend St Luke’s church. 
At baptism parents and godparents promise to bring the child up within the life and work of the church and this much easier to do this at a church close to your home or where you attend regularly.   
At St Luke's baptisms usually take place within Sunday morning worship with the regular congregation present so they can welcome the newly baptised into the Christian community.   

The dates available for baptism will depend on whether a priest is present on that date to carry out the baptism and what else is happening in the church on a particular Sunday. We are currently without our own Vicar so dates/availability will be limited, and will take place as part of our monthly parish communion service. 
Children being baptised require godparents who must be baptised themselves. The role of godparents is to help your child grow up to be a faithful disciple of Jesus Christ and enable them to take their place in the worship and life of Christ's church. Care should be taken when choosing godparents to ensure that they are willing and able to fulfil this role. 

Adults being baptised make their promises for themselves and simply require a sponsor. 



